April 15, 2019

Acting Chief of Police Robin McNeil Halifax Regional Police

Via email

Dear Acting Chief McNeil:

Re: Recommendation to suspend Street Checks and joint apology

Today was the first meeting of the Board of Police Commissioners since the Wortley Report March 27, 2019 release by the Nova Scotia Human Rights Commission. On behalf of the Halifax Board of Police Commissioners, I am providing you the motion passed at today's meeting. Please note the motion was also guided by the Commissioners' motion of September 18, 2017.

Specifically, I bring to your attention motion parts 1 and 2 and request that you respond favourably to these recommendations.

April 15, 2019 motion:

THAT the Board of Police Commissioners:

- 1. Recommend that the Chief of the Halifax Regional Police and the Chief Superintendent of the RCMP, Halifax District, suspend street checks pending the receipt and adoption of policy from the report requested September 18, 2017, to establish a street checks policy after receipt of the Halifax Street Checks Report:
- 2. Formally recognize that the practices of police checks has disproportionally affected the African Nova Scotian community and prepare a joint statement





- with the Chief of Police and Chief Superintendent to formally apologize to the African Nova Scotian community; and
- Direct the Chair of the Board of Police Commissioners to prepare and send a letter to the Nova Scotia Minister of Justice outlining the Board's position on street checks, as well at its recommendation to the Halifax Regional Police, and the RCMP, Halifax District.

## September 18, 2017 motion:

THAT the Halifax Board of Police Commissioners request a staff report which shall review Canadian best practice, specifically the recent legislation and regulations in Ontario, and shall incorporate findings from the ongoing review by the NS Human Rights Commission, and upon completion of that review make recommendations for establishing an Halifax Board of Police Commissioners policy regarding street checks.

Should you have any comments or questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at <a href="mailto:steve.craig@halifax.ca">steve.craig@halifax.ca</a> or 902-240-0441.

Respectfully,

Councillor Steve Craig

Chair, Board of Police Commissioners

April 15, 2019

Acting Officer in Charge Inspector Robert Dovle RCMP Halifax District

Via email

Dear Inspector Doyle:

Re: Recommendation to suspend Street Checks and joint apology

Today was the first meeting of the Board of Police Commissioners since the Wortley Report March 27, 2019 release by the Nova Scotia Human Rights Commission. On behalf of the Halifax Board of Police Commissioners, I am providing you the motion passed at today's meeting. Please note the motion was also guided by the Commissioners' motion of September 18, 2017.

Specifically, I bring to your attention motion parts 1 and 2 and request that you respond favourably to these recommendations.

April 15, 2019 motion:

THAT the Board of Police Commissioners:

- 1. Recommend that the Chief of the Halifax Regional Police and the Chief Superintendent of the RCMP, Halifax District, suspend street checks pending the receipt and adoption of policy from the report requested September 18, 2017, to establish a street checks policy after receipt of the Halifax Street Checks Report;
- 2. Formally recognize that the practices of police checks has disproportionally affected the African Nova Scotian community and prepare a joint statement





- with the Chief of Police and Chief Superintendent to formally apologize to the African Nova Scotian community; and
- Direct the Chair of the Board of Police Commissioners to prepare and send a letter to the Nova Scotia Minister of Justice outlining the Board's position on street checks, as well at its recommendation to the Halifax Regional Police, and the RCMP, Halifax District.

## September 18, 2017 motion:

THAT the Halifax Board of Police Commissioners request a staff report which shall review Canadian best practice, specifically the recent legislation and regulations in Ontario, and shall incorporate findings from the ongoing review by the NS Human Rights Commission, and upon completion of that review make recommendations for establishing an Halifax Board of Police Commissioners policy regarding street checks.

Should you have any comments or questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at <a href="mailto:steve.craig@halifax.ca">steve.craig@halifax.ca</a> or 902-240-0441.

Respectfully,



Councillor Steve Craig
Chair, Board of Police Commissioners